Beautification Committee Meeting 11/10/21

Present: Lisa Lyons, Sandi Power, Sam Fiore, Mary Ellen Halliwell, Micaela Guglielmi 
Guest: Brooke Nagle, Pam Shelton

Sandi gave her edits for the October meeting minutes. Will send to Micaela.
We will approve the October and November minutes at the next meeting in January.

Traffic Island Review
· Sandi sent a report last month.
· She noted the street across from Margin St was turned into a one way and barriers were added.  This prevents street sweeping so a lot of litter accumulated.  Her crew has been working on cleaning this up.
· The City has not been keeping up with curbs and light posts, her crew has been working on that.
· CDBG money for the Washington St strip to improve dead trees/grass – she proposes BCOMM join the City to plan.
· Lisa suggested we outline a proposal during the winter months for 2022 projects. She hopes the City has more staff to support us.
· Sam wants to prevent panhandling because of the trash left behind.
· Lisa suggested The City reach out to Lifebridge staff about disposing trash.  Can we provide some incentive to help keep the area clean, like Dunkin cards.
· Sandi mentioned that Lifebridge never paid their Traffic Island Fee.  She can’t reach the director.

Lady of Salem Update
· Tomorrow morning Mary Ellen, Sam and Micaela will meet with DPW and PEM staff to take the ladies down and store them in the PEM basement for the winter. They will go back up in June.
· Mary Ellen will take notes and identify repairs needed.  She will work with PEM staff to access the basement in the winter.
· The NY Pizza Lady vanished after light post was taken down.
· Brooke suggested the Collins Cove walk way would be a great spot for any new ladies that are made.
2022 Planning and Resources 
· Coming out of COVID – who can we partner with
· Keep Salem Beautiful – they are doing a great job. Janelle Rolke (keepsalembeautiful@gmail.com)  is the new point person, taking over for Bill Legault. We could reach out to Janelle and invite her to a meeting, or see if any of her volunteers would also be interested in helping us garden.  Right now, her volunteers attend clean ups as they are available, and they can suggest locations that need to be cleaned.
· Email ideas for a calendar of what we would like to accomplish in 2022 to Mary Ellen.
· Gibneys Garden Center has reopened under a new owner.
· Sandi suggested we need a secretary and a new chair person, since Lisa has been in this role for many years.  
· Sandi also wondered how the Mayor could be more involved in recruiting new members for us.  Micaela mentioned she will reach out to Dominick to list another board vacancy, like she has done in the past.
· Brooke offered to draft a flier that can go out to new condos to recruit new members. 
